
Greetings to the family of brothers.
We are progressing well in the Lord.  We hope all is well in Lord with you.
God has guided us through a wonderful month.

The church and fellow laborers are doing well.  We have been raising funds going on the church and sincerely 
we just God because he had given us his Love.  We are repairing the church some parts that are getting wiring.

I am the preacher at Emukeya.  People here are not densly populated and those we study with are often a 
distance away.   Shadrach and Solomon, whose pictures are there below are our great young servants who are 
helping me to do Bible classes and worship services.  We have also every Thursday men's class, so they are 
helping me through programming, leading singing and arrangements of visitation.  Solomon needs to have a 
motorbike to get to some locations.  If there is anyone who can assist with this, we would all be most grateful.

You might remember from earlier reports that from the building the congregation gathers to my home is 25 
miles or 42 km.  We thank God for every brother and sister who has been supportive of the work we are doing.  
We thank God because the church is growing spiritually and in numbers.
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I thank God that through helping the community as a volunteer in World Vision Kenya (WVK), I have interacted 
with many souls - the lost and the great stewards of the gospel.  Moreover I see a real door to evangelise and 
share the experience.  It has helped me to understand how the communities live and their social status.

I have been teaching the community the need to preserve the environment and use the unique methodology 
of (FMNR) farmer managed natural regeneration and get the true knowledge of mitigation system and 
I am sure that is what God has planned for us to do.  When I teach them the essential part of caring the 
environment, I teach them the importance of coming back to Christ, the realization of sin and the concept of 
understanding the need to do so.

We have made some family visitations and we hope that will turn positive to all the families that we have 
made the visitation.

Indeed time and seasons belong to God.  We have two in our neighborhood or village hospitalised.  One, 
a child of eight months who is in the Kenya National Hospital is in better condition after she had a surgery 
because of a blood clot.  She has a bill of 600k or $4780 (USD) and is still in the hospital.  We had today the 
meeting to help them to meet the bill and look forward for her full recovery.

The second is a lady whose unborn child had died.  She was required to have an operation to save her own life.

My wife and children over the period of two weeks have been sick.  I think it's because they are schooling in 
Namanga and they had changed the environment.

A gathering for the World Vision environmental group, January 2025


